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Dr. Sharon Brown Cheston studied music theory with Alvaretta West and James Feldman. She is 
passionately interested in harmonic complexity preference, as reflected in her dissertation and 
thesis work, as well as in her lectures and teaching regarding chord substitutions in African-
American Gospel Music and in popular music. She studied composition with Ed London, Bain 
Murray, and Eugene O’Brien. She is a registered Suzuki piano teacher with Dalcroze Eurhythmics 
Enrichment credit, as she completed Introduction to Dalcroze for Suzuki Teachers with Jeremy 
Dittus. Her piano teachers include Andrius Kuprevicius, James Tannenbaum, Robert Mayerovitch, 
Gary Graning, and Claracy B. Kimbrough, including piano pedagogy with Evelyn Gott. She studied 
ethnomusicology with T. Temple Tuttle and voice with Melvin Hakola and Elizabeth Unis Chesko. 
As a doctoral student at Case Western Reserve University, Cheston received the Graduate Dean’s 
Instructional Excellence Award in Recognition of Providing Outstanding Primary Instruction as a 
Graduate Assistant when she taught Choral Materials and Methods. 
 
As a collaborative pianist, the Ivy-Cheston Piano Duo was featured as guest performers with the 
Cleveland Philharmonic Orchestra, performing compositions for two pianos, four hands and 
orchestra, with the orchestra performing one of her arrangements and orchestrations. An expert 
in African-American Gospel Music, Cheston has lectured on the topics of African-American Gospel 
Music Piano Accompaniment Performance Practices and Music in Worship, and has held 
numerous choral music and other positions in universities, public schools, and churches 
throughout northeast Ohio, including Director of Worship and pianist/organist. She has served as 
adjudicator and guest conductor at choral festivals and vocal and instrumental contests. As an 
artist-in-residence at the Cleveland School of the Arts, she composed and orchestrated music 
scores for mainstage productions performed in the Playhouse Square Entertainment Center, 
including Chicken Little, which received the Cleveland Critic’s Circle Carolyn Reid Award a9.iJ
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